
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
November 7, 2012

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Daniel Esposito, Ronald L. Johnson, Boyd Frederick, David Arrington, 
Anita Johnson, Angelina Montemurro, Douglas Noble, Trevor Foster 
(YIG), Audrey Simard (YIG)

Others Present: Rick Dodge, Jennifer Kopp, Randy Julius, Dennis Remus, Jessica 
Gerretsen, Denise Bell, Janetta Sepanski, Denise Molitor, Jeanette Dahl, 
Scott Dahl 

Meeting Called to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Daniel Esposito

Citizen Comments:  6:30:  Denise Bell, who works in the Kenosha County Jail, stated that she 
was here again asking for the inequities in the holiday pay to be fixed.  She referenced the Sheriff’s 
comments that possibly staff didn’t understand the 5/2:4/2 schedule; and that they are getting paid.  Bell 
stated that she has sent the schedules to all County Board supervisors that show they are not getting paid.  
Corporals and Sergeants get paid.  Monday thru Friday deputies get paid.  She also referenced the memo 
sent by Personnel that lists employees’ paid holidays; nowhere on that schedule does it say that 
Correctional Officers do not get paid.
 
Supervisor Comments: 6:33:  None 

Chairman Comments: 6:33:  None 
     
Minutes Read: 6:33:  October 15, 2012 Meeting

Motion by:  R. Johnson Seconded by:  Frederick Approved:  unanimously

Proposed Amendment to Kenosha County Ordinance 3.60:
Motion by:  Frederick Seconded by:  A. Johnson Approved:  unanimously
6:34:  Jennifer Kopp, from the Office of the Corporation Counsel, presented the proposed 

amendment.  She stated that this amendment updates statutory references.  In the past, the “State of 
Wisconsin Traffic Deposit Schedule” was scanned and manually inserted into the Ordinance.  The 
modified version will take this out and instead include reference to the Schedule, as amended from time to 
time, and include a link to the State of Wisconsin’s website.  They have also updated the cash deposits 
relating to Kenosha County’s Ordinances.  Supr. Montemurro asked when the last revision was done.  
Kopp replied in April 2012.  Supr. Arrington stated that this basically makes the ordinance flow more 
user-friendly and asked if the State does revisions.  Kopp replied that yes the State does revisions, 
however, sometimes not consistently.  Supr. Noble referenced unclear language such as the passing of 
school busses.  He asked if this is all cleaned up.  Kopp stated that they have made sure that each section 
of the ordinance is up to date.  They have modified verbiage to be consistent between the ordinance and 
State Statutes.  Montemurro asked if the packets presented to Committee Members include all 2012 
updates.  Kopp replied yes.  

AUDIO OF THIS MEETING IS AVAILABLE ON THE KENOSHA COUNTY WEBSITE

Any Other Business Allowed by Law:       6:43:  None

Meeting Adjourned:                                    6:43 p.m. on motion by A. Johnson, seconded by Montemurro.

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna L. DeBree


